
11th December 2014 
 
 
What a great time we had on Tuesday for our Christmas Break-up party day. We started 
off with a spider and then a game of bowls to the Christmassy Music courtesy of Fay 
Martin. While they were all out playing the rest of the ladies prepared the festive tables, 
they looked beautiful. Many thanks to Beth Schubert who made the Christmas cake, 
which was wonderful if you can imagine Santa having a bubble bath with Rudolph. 

 
 

Beth is so artistic and always makes us a lovely cake for any occasion. When the game 
was over everyone came in to a baked dinner, wine, orange juice - which was delicious. 
There were lots of winners but the Salvation Army was the overall winner of the day, 
Club Limited donated the green fees of $700.00 to Major Brett Gallagher and the 
proceeds from the raffle, spider and 100 club made an overall donation of over $1,150.00 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to this great effort. Then there was the concert, 
as usual the cast put on a very entertaining show. The men’s club even put on a surprise 
overcoat tease, much to the delight of the ladies. 
 
Everyone (whether playing or working) was given a lucky number and Club Ltd 
generously donated 4 Hams, 4 Turkeys, 4 Chickens and 4 Bottles of wine, thank you. 
 
The winners of the hampers were Barbara Standen and Gary Lawer, congratulations. 
 
Winners of the Daily raffle: - Kay Bain, Jan Opitz, Judy Brady, Joyce Ebbeck, Jill Fuller 
and Lynne Robertson. 
 
The Four Life members, Norma Schwartz, Robyn Biddle, Frances Green and Shirley 
Devine presented special lucky gifts to Betty Hodgson, Pat Light, Jan Goldman, Trish 
Wellings. 
 



Happy Birthday Wishes to Ann Kirk, Barbara Owens, Lyn Zahra, Mary Bennett, Lynne 
Robertson, Judy Scholz, Bonnie Weatherley, & Robyn Walsh who will all celebrate during 
the Christmas break.  
 
Merry Christmas & A Happy New Year to everyone and for those of you who are not very 
well we hope you get well soon and enjoy the festive season. Bowls resumes 6th January 
2015. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
Anne Connell 
Publicity Officer 
6582 7779 
 
 
 


